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 As the leader of our team number 13, I felt like I had to work hard to encourage the other members of the team to participate, but soon realised that they were motivated about the project, and they really worked hard on their parts to complete our report in time.

It was a busy time for me as my wife gave birth to our second child “Risa” on the 10th of May, but by then I had ensured that most of the work for the report had been done, and gave it some finishing touches after my wife and daughter were discharged from Wellington hospital.

Our team mainly used basecamp for messaging because of the differences in time zones. We tried Skype once, but 3 of our members couldn’t make it, and plus it did not support group video conferencing which is what we were looking for. The internet speed for our member in Nigeria was particularly slow, so it meant that his video on Skype worked, but no audio. He also had problems downloading large files (over 1mb) from basecamp.  

I felt that the Columbian members were very casual when it came to being punctual; they showed up 2 hours late to our Skype conversation, which had finished, but still were able to contribute their assigned task to our report. I asked them to do some tweaking on it over the last few days, but did not hear back from them at all.

I got on very well with the two American team members, and we decided on most of the team ideas and goals between the three of us. Our Sweden member was a Chinese student who had great talents with Microsoft word which helped us produce a professional looking document. Her participation was sporadic, but very helpful.
I felt that the project was successful in all, but the team did not really like my ideas which I thought would have actually worked better than the path that we took. A few of the members favoured a different approach so I let them go with it.

Initially as leader I was concerned about the lack of participation from my team members so I broke the ice with some ideas, and then left them alone to participate or not to hear from me. This worked as eventually a few of the members gave us their ideas, while most were just “I like your idea”, without suggesting anything. I gave them plenty of time to think about ideas but we probably took too long to actually make a decision. We made the decision via Skype, even though it was only 4/7 that participated in the conversation. I think that I learnt that to be a leader one really has to lead by example by working hard yourself, while at the same time one has to lead the team towards the team goal.

I enjoyed the experience and made some great friends.
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English is my first language and Japanese is my second.
